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Resources:
Please note the bar council website which brings together a lot of information including about IT.  It can be accessed at
https://r1.dmtrk.net/4CGD-T6AT-3416TKBXD0/cr.aspx?dm_i=4CGD,T7RC,1838A2,3IV1H,1
The law society link is as follows:
https://emailcc.com/rv/ff005d8e48779a6a1d0d0ec1da48b6894db9b3e8?utm_source=legal_aid&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=legalaid_newsletter_03%2f31%2f2020
 
Update
As mentioned on Friday face to face sittings will be taking place at Maidstone possibly from tomorrow – 1/4/20.  This it is envisaged will mainly be for litigants in person where a face to face hearing is essential and security can be convinced why a person is not at home.  Telephone hearings can now take place even when all parties are unrepresented.  The new system has removed the security risk previously in existence. No professional will be required to attend a face to face hearing.  Court staff will remain in offices as they are still paper based.
 
The Court service has booked DDJ Gill for two/three days a week to get through a backlog of bills. You may want to pass this information on to the person in your firm responsible for finance.   The Court will still send out hard copy bills and orders but will look into sending orders at least  by email.  The concern is that if one party does not have an email there is a risk of that party not being notified of the contents of an order.  On this point I understand the DX are only collecting and delivering at the same time each day. DX can be diverted to a home address but this is expensive.
 
Cafcass are now completely electronic and are not able to print off any documents due to the closure of their office.  They will only send out reports/safeguarding letters if they have a verified email address from all parties in private law matters.  If they are missing an email address the document will only be sent to the Court.  This is likely to be a problem for us only when we are instructed late in the day and on older matters.  In recent matters Cafcass have been dealing with the issue of email addresses as part f their initial enquiries.
 
The President has given clear guidance to Courts that wet signatures are not and have not been a requirement for applications for Decree Nisi or Decree Absolute.
 
Information from Helen Fowler that Tier 1 triage guidance should be finalized shortly.   Teams are working from home and at Court and it is hoped that responses to enquiries will become more timely.   A Magistrates telephone rota is now up and running to approve consent orders.
 
There may be more requests for permission for family finding on a completely anonymous and without prejudice basis.  This is purely to assist with parallel planning in circumstances where there may be substantial delays.
 
The Court service in Kent has been granted three licenses for the Court Virtual platform.  This is likely to be the platform used for  video hearings.  A trial hearing in Kent has not yet been identified.  A mock hearing may take place before the system goes live however (and this is just my comment) we probably did not envisage all our hearings being by telephone two weeks ago so moves to a video based hearing may move quite quickly.
 
Judges in Kent have been advised not to download zoom.
   
Outstanding issues
Issues of gaining access to the full bundle as the case progresses and not just before Court hearings has still not been resolved with the LA’s promising a response hopefully by the meeting tomorrow.
Likewise the issue if a written policy on contact. 

